
 

 

520 West Main Street • Rockaway, NJ 07866-3799 

Todd M. Toriello, Ed.D. ● Principal ● 973-664-2301 

 
February 2025 
 
My Dear Colleagues, Parents and Guardians, and Students, 
 
The halfway mark of the academic year serves as a stark reminder of time's relentless 
momentum and transformative power. This critical juncture seems to govern everything 
— our schedules, our deadlines, our goals — leaving little space for quiet reflection in 
the whirlwind of high school existence. The moment demands we move forward with 
determination and clear direction, our paths carefully charted through the days ahead. 
Together, we have crossed an invisible threshold into the year's second chapter, with 
summer vacation beckoning in the distance. The unstoppable march forward of time 
reminds us of its awesome power and influence over our daily lives. 
 
For me personally, it feels like yesterday that I sat at my desk on “The Hill” in mid-August 
developing an opening message to launch the 2024 - 2025 school year. The challenge I 
offered, which connected to our district’s summer read experience, was housed within 
our school-wide theme: WRITE YOUR OWN STORY - IMPOSSIBLE - I’M POSSIBLE. 
As I stated in August, may the stories within the district’s summer reading choices 
become ours as we navigate new waters in a new school year, fulfilling the roles we are 
privileged to know as parents, guardians, students, and colleagues. Let’s reach beyond 
that which is limiting, difficult, or frightening at first, and write our own stories. Let us 
become the architects of our own lives and, in doing so, assume the responsibility and 
accountability for our own outcomes. 
 
Since we began writing our “story” in August, this high school has, indeed, been 
achieving “the possible” on all levels. True to their legacy of excellence, our educators 
continue to set the gold standard in teaching — demonstrating not only their masterful 
command of subject matter, but also their deep empathy, unwavering dedication, and 
consummate professionalism. Such a team would be the envy of any school leader. 
Behind the scenes, our indispensable support staff works tirelessly to ensure every 
aspect of our educational mission flourishes. In our athletic programs and extracurricular 
activities, our coaches and advisors have crafted rich environments where students are 
pushed to exceed their own expectations, seize new opportunities, and experience both 
the thrill of achievement and the valuable lessons of setbacks. Our remarkable students 
have risen to every challenge with enthusiasm, maturity, and pioneering spirit, while 
consistently showing respect for their peers and teachers alike. The parent community's 
steadfast partnership and enthusiastic backing of our initiatives have been nothing short 
of extraordinary. We are blessed with this tremendous support system. 

The true magic of Morris Hills High School lies in the seamless collaboration between all 
these vital components — students, teachers, staff, parents, and administrators, working 
in concert, drawing strength from one another, and maintaining unwavering high 
expectations for themselves and those around them. As we navigate the midpoint of this 
rigorous academic year, I feel profound gratitude and humility in sharing that Morris Hills 
High School remains steadfast in its mission to guide and nurture the young minds 
entrusted to our care. 



Our achievements stem from more than just individual excellence — they arise from our 
shared commitment to growth, our collective wisdom, and our united vision for 
educational excellence. The spirit of innovation and dedication that permeates our halls 
is a direct result of every community member's contributions. Together, we have created 
an environment where learning transcends traditional boundaries and where every 
student feels empowered to pursue his or her dreams. 

I extend my heartfelt appreciation to each member of our school community for not only 
maintaining but elevating these standards of excellence. Your collective efforts make 
Morris Hills High School not just an institution of learning, but a beacon of educational 
achievement and human development. Thank you for your continued dedication to this 
noble mission. 

There is a considerable amount of time and work remaining before we conclude the 
2024 - 2025 school year. Furthermore, ample time persists to continue striving for 
excellence, making a meaningful impact, delving into personal growth, and effecting 
positive change. I urge you, as I challenge myself, to reflect on additional ways to realize 
these goals as we enter the last semester. Once again, we find ourselves on a shared 
playing field of both opportunity and responsibility. Let's navigate the final moments 
together and successfully finish our 2024 - 2025 school journey. 
 
Stay well, stay focused, and stay connected to the high school we are blessed to know 
as ours. 
 
In the Spirit of Partnership, 

 
Todd M. Toriello, Ed.D. 
Principal  
 

 


